	Nanua Picnic Race & Quarter Horse Club  - AGM Agenda

	Meeting Date: 30 June 2012      : Location: Broken Hill Community Centre      Start Time: 2pm

	
	Attending
	Lee-Anne Bright, Suzanne Withers, Richard Withers, Jan Bright, Val Gillett, Chris Bright, Georgie Harrison, Jorge Rebolledo, Andy Rogers, Des Kennedy

	

	1.1
	Apologies 


	Min Symonds, Fiona & Andy McLeod, Grant & TJ Brine, Ben & Marcelle Radford, Colin & Marg Bornholm, Doug & Joy Harrison, Georgie Blore, Ron & Marilyn Harvy, Stacie Hall, Martika Harrison
	Recommendation is that apologies be accepted.

Moved: Lee-Anne Bright
Seconded: Jan Bright                                                                       Carried

	1.2
	Previous Minutes
	Previous Minutes read by Chris Bright
	Recommendation is that the Minutes of the previous minutes be adopted as a true and correct record of that meeting with the following amendment: if any

Moved: Des Kennedy
Seconded:    Lee-Anne Bright                              Carried

	
	Matters Arising
	Wind Sock to be complete at a working bee.

	

	2.1
	Major Correspondence


	St Johns present the Club with an Award on Race Day.  We received the Volunteers Grant letter immediately before race day.  We have already purchased the Laptop but still have to purchase the A3 printer, MS Office Pro and heating for the bar.  Des Kennedy has a website for cheaper software, itsnotcheatting.com
	

	2.2
	Secretary Report
	Lee-Anne read Secretary’s Report and is attached to minutes.

It was suggested a later of thanks be sent to Andy and Fiona McLeod for their catering hosting efforts.
	Recommendation is that the Secretary’s Report be accepted.

Moved: Val Gillett

Seconded: Jan Bright                                    Carried

	2.3
	Treasurer Report
	Suzanne read the Treasurer’s Report and Current Balances
	Recommendation is that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.

Moved: Andy Rogers

Seconded: Jorge Rebolledo                       Carried

Recommendation is that we pay for Suzanne Withers to be trained.

Moved: Des Kennedy

Seconded: Chris Bright                           Carried

	2.3.1
	Bank Signatory
	Suzanne and Lee-Anne explained that there was some confusion at the banks with Chris’s full name.

The meeting was also informed about that we now have internet banking.

Discussions took place over bank signatories.
	Recommendation is that Henry Christopher Bright is referred to in all Club communications present and past as Chris Bright.

Moved: Richard Withers

Seconded: Des Kennedy                      Carried

Recommendation is that the committee has the right to choose bank signatories as they see fit.  

Moved: Andy Rogers

Seconded: Des Kennedy                      Carried

	2.3.2
	Annual Statement for 

Dept of Fair Trading
	
	Recommendation it that Suzanne Withers and Chris Bright organise the paperwork.

Moved: Jan Bright  

Seconded:    Jorge Rebolledo                   Carried 

	2.3.4
	Financial Year
	Discussion took place over changing the financial year from starting on the 1st of March to the 1st of December.
	Recommendation is the financial year start on the 1 of December.
Moved: Val Gillett
Seconded:  George Harrison                      Carried



	2.3.5
	Donations
	The Club has already given the following donations…
· RFDS Ladies Auxillary - $840  

· St John’s Broken Hill - $1000

The meeting decide on the following donations…
· Legacy - $1000 (Plus the $840 already given for the gate)

· Woman’s & Children’s Hospital Foundation - $1000

· Toy Library - $500

· Rob Seekamp Memorial Trust - $1500
	Recommendation is the donations be approved as listed in the minutes.

Moved: Des Kennedy

Seconded:  Chris Bright          Carried



	3.1
	Presentation Dinner
	The 4th of August 2012 was the date confirmed by the meeting.  Lee-Anne Bright will get the organisation underway.
	

	3.2
	Public Liability Insurance
	After investigating through the year Chris Bright explained to the meeting about many don’t understand what public liability is and what the incorporation act is.

The incorporation act covers the committee and public liability covers the public.
Discussion took place on the reasons for moving from AQHA public liability to our own insurance.  The paperwork is onerous meeting AQHA’s requirements.
	Recommendation is that we contact Michael McKee to do the ground work for getting a quote.

Moved: Des Kennedy

Seconded:  Andy Rogers                      Carried



	3.3
	Volunteer Policy
	Discussion took place on creating a Volunteers Policy and on how we entice people into our club & community. 

The following was agreed to be reasonable to put into practice immediately.  

1. Working Bees provide soft drinks and carton of beer. 

2. Catering Days provide meals and drinks. 

3. Race Days provide water bottles and limited soft drink for volunteers.  Provide some meals & soft drinks for security and St Johns.  

We also discussed with less permanent people on stations on the immediate road around the Club we can not rely on just them carrying the load.  Our Club membership database reaches far and wide through NSW, SA and VIC.  Our meetings and some club events are often held in Broken Hill.  We need to bring these people into our club community.

	

	3.4
	Race Weekend
	Discussions too place about the date of the races, Plan B’s quote submitted, changes to consider for race weekend, advertising, and sponsorship.

Des Kennedy also suggest each year doing a page on the races to keep the history book information up to date rather than it being a big task in future years.

Maybe approach Paul Armstrong about doing a feature in the Club.

Stacie Hall’s ideas from her email were discussed.  

All agreed that each rider be given a wristband if they were a member was a fantastic idea.  Also thought we could find a sponsor  to put their name on the wristbands.  

Need to look at sponsors in SA communities where much of our membership base is.

Legacy Gate to do a risk assessment in the week before Nanua.

It was agreed to give the Table a rest as it made a loss last year and we just don’t have the staff to run it in the late hours of the night.
It was agreed all horse events would have prize money rather than trophy prizes.
Georgie Blore’s singing at the Bar on Friday night was beautiful.  If she would like to do it again then it should be publicized.

	Recommendation is that the Nanua Picnic races & Gymkhana be held on Saturday the 20th of October 2011.

Moved: Andy Rogers

Seconded:  George Harrison                      Carried

Recommendation is that Plan B the band for 2012.

Moved: Chris Bright

Seconded: Val Gillett                       Carried

Recommendation is that that the gate entry fee be changes to $12
Moved: Jorge Rebolledo
Seconded:  George Harrison                      Carried

Recommendation is that the following events have an increase in prize money.  

JC Smith Family Memorial Cup (800m) 

1st - $500, 2nd -  $300, 3rd - $200
George Goodie Memorial Barcelet (600m)

1st - $300, 2nd - $200, 3rd - $100

Moved: Des Kennedy
Seconded:   Chris Bright                     Carried

	4
	Election of Office Bearers

	
	
	Nominations
	
	Moved
	Seconded

	
	President


	Des Kennedy
	
	Chris Bright
	Richard Withers

	
	
	Vice President


	Georgie Harrison
	
	Suzanne Withers
	Lee-Anne Bright

	
	
	Secretary


	Lee-Anne Bright
	
	Des Kennedy
	Val Gillett

	
	
	Assistant Secretary


	Martika Harrison
	
	Suzanne Withers
	Jan Bright

	
	
	Treasurer


	Suzanne Withers
	
	Val Gillett
	Georgie Harrison

	
	
	Committee


	Grant Brine
TJ Brine

Chris Bright

Jan Bright

Stacie Hall

Andy Rogers

Jorge Rebolledo
	
	Andy Rogers
Lee-Anne Bright.

Georgie Harrison
Richard Withers
Chris Bright

Des Kennedy
Suzanne Withers
	Des Kennedy
Chris Bright
Richard Withers
Val Gillett
Des Kennedy

Chris Bright

Jan Bright

	5
	Meeting Closing at 4pm


2012 Secretary's Report

I would like to thank all the committee and volunteers over the past 12 months, many taking on new roles and responsibilities both on race weekend and throughout the year.

Race weekend for 2011 attracted a good crowd.  Friday night was the biggest crowd I have seen at the bar and some new volunteers behind the bar had a trial by fire.  When the power went off thanks to a lightening storm everyone stampeded for the bar, thank you to all those who donated generators and batteries to keep the show going.   Also thanks to Georgie Blore for keeping us entertained with her beautiful tunes.    

Spending Saturday in the office on crutches added a different perspective of race day for me.  I would like to thank all those who ran around for me doing jobs and keeping me fed and watered.  

Congratulations to everyone who put assisted on Saturday.  A special mention to Stacie Hall for her efforts down on the track assisting as novelty steward a big job which by all accounts she handled brilliantly.  

Thankyou to all those who assisted with the various emergency situations, I was please with our calm response.  

Throughout the year Jan Bright and Suzanne Withers have headed up several catering jobs.  Thank you to all the volunteers who have attended, cooked, and served.  We now have several simple menus put together for future catering.  

Throughout the last year the Equestrian Group has held some rally days.  This has brought new members from the local horse community into the Club and has created an awareness of where Nanua is to the Broken Hill community.  This year the group has held a trail ride but has been mostly dormant.

With Race Weekend bearing down quickly within the next month most of the organisation and decisions for the weekend will take place.  

Once again thankyou to all the committee the help and support you have given me as Secretary this year. 

Regards Lee-Anne Bright
